Dates for your diary

<u>SATs</u>: Week commencing 11th May <u>Confirmation</u>: Wednesday 3rd June at 7.30pm St. Anne's Church, Keighley.

Non-uniform (Denim Day): Monday 18th May. Details to follow.

<u>Dementia Awareness Community</u> <u>Event</u>: Monday 18th May at St. Joseph's School, 6.30pm onwards

for a 7pm start.

<u>Pendle Festival</u>: Week commencing June 15th at Municipal Hall, Colne.

First Holy Communion:

Sunday 7th June at St. Joseph's Church 10.30am. Please remember these children in your prayers.

Infant Trip: Monday 8th June at Bowland Wild Boar Park.

Junior Trip: Wednesday 8th July, National Coal Mining Museum, Wakefield.

Year 5 Taster Day: 9th June at Fisher More (details to follow).
Year 6 Transfer Days: Thursday
25th and Friday 26th June at Fisher More.

Summer Fayre: Friday 26th June, 3.30-5.30pm at St. Joseph's School. Year 6 Production: Cinderella and Rockerfella - Details to follow.

School Disco: Thursday 16th July, 6pm till 8pm at St. Joseph's School.

Leavers Mass: Wednesday 15th July 2.30pm at St. Joseph's Church.

Leavers Assembly: Thursday 16th July, 10am at St. Joseph's school.

If you have any queries regarding items on this newsletter please come and see Mrs Henderson (Deputy Headteacher)

PTFA: Summer Fair

We are hoping that the children will come up for a theme for this year's fair. We will be having non-uniform days nearer the time to collect items and there will be a box at the back of church for donations.

Quiz Night

We are holding a quiz night at St. Joseph's Parish Centre to raise money for a defibrillator for school—details to follow.

Dementia Awareness Community Event

As the children from Ecool Club worked hard to become Dementia Friends, we have decided to try and raise awareness in our local community. We would like to offer parents, carers, businesses, other schools etc. the chance to become a Dementia Friend. The event will take place on Monday 18th May at St. Joseph's School, refreshments will be served from 6.30pm onwards for a 7pm start.

Sport

Netball

The netball team has had a great season and got through to the championship final. They have greatly improved as a team through their hard work.

Football

Great news from our football team who got through to the Championship final for Pendle and won! Well done! Y3/4 football had a friendly match at Church school and drew 5-5. Again a fantastic improvement seen within the team. Y5/6 football friendly at Church School won 19-2, congratulations!

Boys Kwik Cricket

The boys won all their matches and are through to the finals. Good luck!

Dance Club

Dance club are currently preparing for their performance at Pendle Festival.

E-Cool Club Update:

We were lucky enough to win a Pride Of Barnoldswick Award for all our work in the community.

The children are working on this year's Barlick in Bloom project where the theme is local industry and St. Joseph's planter has the theme of Hope Technology.

Headteacher: Mrs N. Wood Tel: 01282 813045



Summer Term May 2015

NEWSLETTER

Science Week

Adrien Bowden kicked off our Science Week with a BANG, dazzling the children with his light and sound show. The next day volunteers from the Canal and River Explorers demonstrated the fascinating science and history behind our local Leeds-Liverpool canal. Later in the week, the children discovered the power of steam with a volunteer from Bancroft Mill and on Friday, Danielle Kay introduced the children to the wonders of herbal remedies.

All throughout the week, the Class 5 children delighted the other classes with informative and engaging science workshops. Thank you to everyone involved.





St George's Day

Our choir sang beautifully at the St George's Day celebrations in Barnoldswick. The market square was filled with amazing singing, some thrilling harmonies and even a brilliant solo from Ellie. Later they sang at Cravenside Home for Older People where the audience were very moved by the performance. Thank you to all who attended and made this a special event. The PTFA stall raised a fabulous £265!

Attendance

Last half term's attendance is as follows:

Class I 94.77 %

Class 2 97.38 %

Class 3 98.45 %

Class 4 96.24 %

Class 5 98.22 %

Class 3 are this half term's winner - Well done! Mrs Wood congratulates all classes.

Excellent attendance this half term, keep it up!

"With Jesus at the centre of all we do and say."



Fabulous France!

"I had a brilliant time with all my friends - nothing will ever top it!" Lily



Year 5 and 6 have just returned from a fabulous trip to France where they spent a memorable 5 days experiencing the French culture.





"It was fascinating seeing all the animals at the butter farm". Demi





"France was awesome, I wish I could go again!" Paul